
 
 

 
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING/HEARING  
REGARDING APPLICATIONS FOR CATEGORY 3 (“TETHERED”) 

SPORTS WAGERING OPERATOR LICENSE 
 
Pursuant to G.L. c. 23N, 205 CMR 218.05, 205 CMR 218.06, and G.L. c. 30A, §20, notice is hereby 
given that the Massachusetts Gaming Commission will hold a public meeting via remote access 
technology at the following time: 

Monday, December 12, 2022  
10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

VIA CONFERENCE CALL NUMBER: 1-646-741-5292 
PARTICIPANT CODE:  111 188 9959 

This meeting/hearing will also be streamed live at www.massgaming.com. 
 
PUBLIC MEETING/HEARING AGENDA 

1. Call to Order  
2. Public comment on category 3 (“tethered”) sports wagering applications 

 
Five applications for a license to conduct category 3 mobile sports wagering operations, tethered to 
the casino licensees, have been submitted to the Commission. The applications were submitted by 
American Wagering, Inc. (“Caesars”), BetMGM, LLC, FBG Enterprises Opco, LLC (d/b/a Fanatics), 
Penn Sports Interactive, and WSI US, LLC (d/b/a WynnBET). This meeting is intended to afford an 
opportunity to offer input and comment on any or all the applications to any member of the public, or 
entity, who is interested.  
 
The applications are posted for viewing on the Massachusetts Gaming Commission’s website. Where 
this meeting will be conducted via remote collaboration technology, in order to help ensure efficient 
administration of the meeting, the Commission requests that anyone interested in appearing to 
comment please email MGCcomments@massgaming.gov in advance to be placed on the list of 
speakers. Alternatively, written comments may also be submitted to that same email address with 
‘Category 3-tethered public comment’ in the subject line. Written comments are preferred in advance 
of Friday, December 9th, but will be welcome on a rolling basis through the licensing process. 
 
I certify on this date, this Notice was posted as “Public Meeting/Hearing” at www.massgaming.com 
and emailed to regs@sec.state.ma.us.       
 
                                                                                        

Date:_December 7, 2022_                                    _ _                           
Cathy Judd-Stein, Chair 

https://massgaming.com/about/sports-wagering-in-massachusetts/forms/prospective-operators-submitted-materials/
mailto:MGCcomments@massgaming.gov
http://www.massgaming.com/
mailto:regs@sec.state.ma.us
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This meeting/hearing is open to all interested individuals.  
If there are any questions pertaining to accessibility and/or further assistance is needed, please email 

crystal.beauchemin@massgaming.gov. 
 


